

Quaternary Geologist and Geomorphologist

NEWSLETTER OF THE QUATERNARY GEOLOGY AND GEOMORPHOLOGY DIVISION OF THE GEOLOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA

Boulder, Colorado

December 1973

KIRK BRYAN AWARD

At the annual Division luncheon and business meeting held in Dallas on November 14, John T. Andrews was awarded the Kirk Bryan Award for the best paper in geomorphology for his work "A geomorphological study of post-glacial uplift with particular reference to Arctic Canada." Division Chairman Harold E. Malde presented him with the award and a check for \$500.

MACKIN AWARD

The Mackin Fund has now grown to the point where the Division is ready to begin making the award, with income from the Fund supplemented by annual contributions. The Management Board, at its meeting on November 12 in Dallas, has recommended that an annual award of not less than \$200 be given as a cash grant to help fund promising student research projects. This grant would be independent of the Research Grants Committee, but applicants for the grant would be free to apply for grants within the regular GSA program. Student applicants would be nominated by their faculty supervisor. Departments would be asked to screen applicants and indicate their top priority of students applying. Application forms will be available with the spring edition of the Division newsletter; further information will be sent at that time to all members of the Division.

ELECTION RESULTS

In a very close race, Laurence H. Lattman outpolled George H. Dury for the office of Second Vice-Chairman of the Division. The new slate of officers for 1973—1974 is now established:

Chairman: Dwight R. Crandell

First Vice-Chairman: Robert L. Nichols Second Vice-Chairman: Laurence H. Lattman

Secretary: Don J. Easterbrook

Elected to two-year terms on the Division Panel were:

John T. Andrews William B. Bull Joseph H. Hartshorn

Finishing out the remainder of the 1972-1974 term are:

Peter W. Birkeland Lee Clayton Marie Morisawa

Don J. Easterbrook, Secretary